

Level 6, 86 Collins Street, Hobart GPO Box 960, Hobart Tas 7001

Phone: 1800 001 170

Email: ci@custodialinspector.tas.gov.au www.custodialinspector.tas.gov.au

5 June 2023

Ms A Hollonds National Children's Commissioner Australian Human Rights Commission GPO Box 5218 Sydney NSW 2001

Email: youthjusticereform@humanrights.gov.au.

Dear Ms Hollonds

Custodial Inspector submission - Project investigating Youth Justice and Child Wellbeing Reform

I refer to your call for submissions in relation to the above project.

To assist your office, I refer you to my published reports regarding the youth custodial centre in Tasmania, which are available under 'Youth Custodial Services' on my website:

https://www.custodialinspector.tas.gov.au/inspection_reports

A range of inspection reports would be relevant to the project. For example, the Custody Inspection Report, the Families, Community and Partnerships Inspection Report, and the Equal Opportunity Inspection Report would be useful in relation to question 2 of the project.

Should you require any assistance from my office, I would be happy to provide it where possible.

Yours sincerely

Richard Connock

CUSTODIAL INSPECTOR